
Town of Canterbury

Board of Selectmen

April 14, 2014
Selectmen Present:
Cheryl Gordon



George Glines
The meeting was called to order at 6:06 PM.
The Board signed:
Payroll Manifest (2)




A/P Manifest




Timber Tax Warrant




Appointment Slip for CNHRPC



Salvage Permit




Leave Request




Purchase Order for Thermal Imaging Camera




DRA Forms: MS-2 & MS-6
Doug Bois attended the meeting to discuss the condition of Shaker Road  A general discussion was held on what portion of Shaker Road is a Town road and what portion is a State road.

Doug recalled many years ago when Hugh Fifield was the Road Agent.  He replaced a section of Shaker Road north of what once was Horizon’s Edge School.  Doug proposed having a multi-year plan. This would be less burdensome for the taxpayer, being able to pay over time.  Doug stated that no one wants to see their taxes go up, but something must be done.

George will follow up with Road Agent Jim Sawicki and get back to Doug.
The Selectmen thanked Doug for attending.

The Board reviewed a request from Gordon Jackson explaining that he has been offered a tulip tree.  It is known to grow 160 +/- feet.  This tree is a seedling from the original Canterbury Shaker’s tulip tree planted by Bud Thompson in the yard of the Sister’s Shop at Canterbury Shaker Village.  Gordon has marked several locations in the Center.  Cheryl made a motion to authorize Gordon Jackson to plant the tulip tree after a discussion on the location is held.  George seconded the motion.

The Board reviewed correspondence from Town Counsel regarding Town of Canterbury v Calvin Dunn Jr., Roy et al v. Town of Canterbury and 367 Shaker Road LLC.
The Selectmen reviewed correspondence from the State of NH regarding a fireworks ordinance.  Jan will respond to the State after discussions with Chiefs of Police and Fire.

The Board reviewed a memo to the employee regarding health care cost sharing.

The Board reviewed the updated Action Item List.  A discussion was held on appointing a committee for the Sam Lake House renovations.

The Selectmen reviewed the minutes of the March 24, 2014 Selectmen’s meeting.  Cheryl made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  George seconded the motion.   
George reported that he received correspondence from a resident expressing concerns about an illegal duplex being advertised as a two-family.
George made a motion to instruct the Code Enforcement Officer to send a notice to the realtor representing 109 Ayers Road that this structure is not a legal duplex and cannot be listed as such.  Cheryl seconded the motion.

Cheryl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM. George seconded the motion.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on April 21, 2014 at 6:00 PM at the Meetinghouse.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Stout
Administrative Assistant
